Town of Green Level

Green Level Municipal Building
Thursday, March 14, 2013 - 7:00 PM

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Town of Green Level Council was held on Thursday,
March 14, 2013 at 7:00PM in the Green Level Municipal Building located at 2510 Green Level Church
Road.

GOVERNING BODY MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Larry McCollum, Mayor ProTem
Michael Trollinger, Councilmember Remonia Enoch, Councilmember Carissa Graves and
Councilmember Theodore Howard.

GREEN LEVEL OFFICIALS PRESENT: Town Administrator Haywood Cloud,
Town Clerk Sandra McCollum and Town Attorney Marissa West (Vernon Law Firm).

GREEN LEVEL TOWN ATTORNEY PRESENT: Marissa West (Vernon Law Firm).

Mayor McCollum called the meeting to order Mayor ProTem Michael Trollinger gave the
invocation.

Mayor McCollum asked for a motion to approve the January 10, 2013. Mayor Pro Tem
Trollinger made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Enoch. The motion carried unanimously.
(5-0)

Town Administrator Updates

The Administrator reminded the Council that Green Level will host the City/County Meeting on
March 21, 2013 at 6:30 PM at the Ramada Inn. The guest speaker will be Elon University Vice
President of Student Human Affairs. The Administrator continued to say that Mayor Pro Tem Trollinger
had asked for name tags and the tags will be available for the occasion.

The Administrator inform the Council that an Easter Egg hunt will be held at the Park on
March 27,2013 from 11:00 AM - 1:30 PM. Surrounding day care centers have been invited, with
approximately 80 children projected to attend.

The Administrator reported that he received a letter from the State Treasury concerning the



financial state of the Town. The letter was to commend the Town on the improvement of the water and
sewer system. They also commended the Town on the improvement of the collection of the taxes.
Alamance County Tax Collector collects the Town’s taxes. The Powell Bill Fund is reported combined
with the General Fund and the State is wanting that fund to be reported separate.

The Mayor asked the Administrator to get with Bobby Massey to correct this matter because
this has been addressed before.

Rodney Gunn, Public Works Director, presented a power point presentation of his updates on
clean outs, man holes, pump stations and other improvements his department is doing in the Town.

Town Attorney Updates

No updates

Public Comments

Ms. Latasha Fonville, Pa Will Trail, addressed the Council concerning building a house on
family property at the dead end of Pa Will Trail, where the property is located. She continued to say that
she and her father, William Fonville, had met with the Administrator and with the Planning Board but
have not been able to solve the problems. The Administrator stated that the Fonvilles did not come to
the Town first, to check with the Town’s ordinances to see what they are allowed to do or not to do. The
comments were lengthy and there were no solutions concerning the problems.

The Mayor stated that he would meet with the Administrator and try to come up with an answer
and have a special call meeting because of the time frame. But, the Mayor made it clear that he would
not be able to vote on any decisions because the Fonvilles are family members.

Town Attorney Marissa West answered questions and gave information in detail concerning

the property.

Council Discussion

Council Member Howard - No discussion.

Mayor Pro Tem Trolling discussion concerning Fonvilles property.
Council Woman Enoch discussion concerning Fonvilles property.
Council Woman Graves discussion concerning Fonvilles property.
Mayor McCollum - No discussion.

There being no further business.



The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was made by Council
Woman Enoch, seconded by Pro Tem Trollinger. The motion carried unanimously. (5-0)

Larry McCollum, Mayor ATTEST: Sandra McCollum, Town Clerk



